ASLA Board

Meeting Minutes

March 2, 2005

7:00 pm @ All-Pro Freight
Attendees:  Mike Musser, Robin Kane, Jerry Lengen, Tony Barzacchini, Bill Galik, Jerry Lengen & Mike Lawler

Introduction

· Roll Call

· Reviewed last month’s minutes and approved.  [Prior meeting notes will be posted on the www.avonsports.org/soccer shortly after the monthly meetings.  It is the board members’ responsibility to review the meeting minutes prior to the next meeting.]  No discrepancies in posted minutes.  Minutes approved.

· Mike introduced Bylaw modifications to section 7.d:  Players will participate in their proper age group as defined by the ASLA Board on a yearly basis.  Any movement of players between age groups must be approved by a majority vote of the Board on advice of the Program Director (Recreation or Travel). 
· Tony, Robin, & Bill approved.

· Mike to updated Bylaws

· Discussion around May-2005 ASLA Board elections.  Need to expand the Secretary role to include the responsibilities of the Registrar.  Robin Kane to fill this position.

Financials

· Dave reported the following:

	Cash Available 4/1/2005
	
	$58K (approx)


Recreation Soccer
· Tony reported that 212 new participants signed-up this spring.  ASLA participation at 977.

· Much of the growth is around the U4 age group.  If the U4 league is going to exist in the future, we need to continue to have a parent administer this age group, as this is where most of the questions and calls arise.  Mary Petzinger is doing a great job on this right now, but is not expected to handle it next year.

· Need to adjust U4 half-season participation fee to ensure we cover costs.

· Robin to handle registration for Fall-2005 / Spring-2006

· Mike to update registration form

· Mike to work with Dave on fees.  Keep fees the same, except for mid-season entrance fee.  Mid-season entry should be greater than 50% of full-season fees.

· ASLA to try to accommodate U10+ players in rec for fall/spring.  Need to possibly run leagues like the following:  U4, U5, U6, U7, U8, U9-U11, U12+ co-ed.  

· It was determined that we’ll promote a U9-U11 league for Fall-2005 / Spring-2006, but will have to wait and see if it will be co-ed or not.

· Janet Fierro has volunteered to serve as the ASLA Trophy Coordinator this spring!  Thanks Janet!

Travel

· Travel schedules set.  Kevin coordinated all travel & rec schedules.

Referees

· No Update

Fields

· Mike recognized Rob Kraus & Bill Galik for their superb job and dedication to measure & mark the soccer fields in mid/late March. Thanks guys!

· Mike also recognized the City Parks Department for their initiative in getting a jump on the field lining with the expected foul weather that hit the weekend of April 1st & 2nd.  Thanks Jerry & crew!

· Kevin Maggioli to lead ASLA crew to setup goals April 9th.

· Bill reviewed the fields with Joanne Easterday, Keith Furnas, & Jerry Galant in March to determine action plan to accommodate the growth in ASLA.

Boosters

· Tony has the concession stand staffed for the entire spring season.  Mike suggested finding someone to administer this in the future to allow Tony to focus on the rec program.  Tony agreed.

· The Boosters is planning the traditional Opening Day complete with donuts and coffee, courtesy of ASLA!

Miscellaneous

· Avon Soccer needs the following volunteers:

· Trophy Coordinator ( Filled!  Thanks Janet Fierro!

· Registrar ( Filled!  Thanks Robin Kane!

· Concession Manager ( OPEN

If interested, contact Mike Lawler or Tony Barzacchini

· Jerry represented ASLA at the annual OYSAN conference in late March.  Jerry conveyed that good information and training opportunities are available for ASLA in the future.  Recommended that we offer others to attend next year. 
· Trent Rundell was a guest at the meeting this month.  Trent questioned the rec player fees and the account balance of ASLA and what the plans exist for the funds.  Bill commended Trent for attending, in that it is rare, although welcome, that non-board or committee members attend our meetings.  Mike took the opportunity to convey that the current board started less than 2 years ago with roughly $5K to its’ name.  In the less than 2 years, we have implemented some basic expense reporting policies and centralized all spending.  Additionally, we have sought out different suppliers and have been able reduce the rates that we pay for a number of our supplies and equipment.  When this board started, we met with the soccer boards from Westlake, Avon Lake, North Olmsted and Bay Village to compare programs and fees.  At that time, as is still today, ASLA is on par with these other communities in fees and what is provided to the players.  Going forward, ASLA will continue to replenish travel uniforms every 2 years, thus, all travel players will receive a new travel uniform next season.  ASLA is also in need of new goals for the U5 level and field maintenance costs are continuing to grow as the number of games on our fields continues to increase.  Additionally, ASLA is continuing to seek professional assistance to better prepare our soccer coaches and players for competitive play.  Finally, for the first time in many years, ASLA passed along a price decrease of $5 per player last year for all recreation players.
· Mike, Bill and Tony thanked Trent for coming and asked for his assistance in terms of growing the sponsorship program.
Wrap-up
· Meeting adjourned.

· Next meeting “Election Night” ( Wednesday, May 4th @ 7pm at All-Pro Freight

Thanks to all that attended!
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